WHITLEY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT
June 29, 2012
The Whitley County Redevelopment Commission met Friday June 29, 2012 in the Commissioner Room located in the Whitley County Government Center.  In attendance were Bill Overdeer, Mike Schrader, George Schrumpf, Alan Tio, Frank Kessler, Brandon Forrester and Jim Argerbright.  The minutes were recorded by Auditor Jen McGuire.
Chairman Overdeer called the meeting to order.
IN THE MATTER BACKHOE PURCHASE:  Brandon Forrester, County Engineer, came before the Redevelopment Commissioner with a request for some funding for the purchase of a backhoe for maintenance on the County drains.  Brandon reported how many drains are located within the TIF district and what percent of watersheds were affected by the drains.  Other funding will be from the CEDIT and Cum Cap funds and will all depend on approval of the Council during budget hearings.  The Commission wanted to see all cost for the difference between a purchase of the equipment and what it would be to lease the backhoe for a two year trial period to review the cost savings and see how the program worked.
IN THE MATTER OF RECYCLE PROCESSES:  The EDC received a letter of intent from SC Group Real Estate for the purchase of 7.12 acres of  land in tract #C in the Rail Connect Business Park.  The purchase price is $157,000($22,051 an acre) and Redevelopment to assist in the cost of some site work that will need to be done. After discussion a motion to proceed with the Letter of Intent was made by Schrader, seconded by Schrumpf and carried with a 4/0 vote with Argerbright abstaining.  

IN OTHER MATTERS:  Representatives from another distribution company recently visited Rail Connect Park. It will be an investment of $20 million and creation of 85 new jobs if the project goes through.  The representatives shared concerns of earthwork that needed to be done for Tracts A & B they were looking at.  Redevelopment Commission needs to establish an incentive for some reimbursement for some or all of the earthwork cost to meet standards before construction starts. Discussion of any additional land purchase for future growth of the Rail Connect Park. Bill Overdeer and George Schrumpf were nominated as the Redevelopment Commission representatives on the discussion for the new WCCS High School building.
There being no further business or public comment, the meeting was adjourned.
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